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a) When the Biddeford to Emmons Road, Kennebunk section is complete this year, 

it should be used and not left unused for a year until the turnpike bridge and the 

route connection is made to Rt. 35.   

b) An entirely new on-road route will be needed for Biddeford. All Arundel signs 

will need to be removed. 

c)  Mike Claus described a temporary on-road route that Kennebunk could sign from 

the Emmons Road temporary end of the KAB section to an appropriate 

connection on the current on-road route.  

d) A new sign design will be needed this year if the number of signs removed is 

inadequate to mark the new on-road route.   

9. Carole Brush reported that ETMD and UNITIL have agreed on a trail lock 

strategy.  agreement with Unitil complete.  Standard ETMD standard key for all 

communities, and a second   Motion Bruce Gullifer “Standardize all ET locks.” 2
nd

 

Jessica Wagner.  Carole Brush will publish ETMD lock standard.  

10. Financial management position.  Bruce Gullifer suggests ETMD advertise and 

hire a bookkeeper.  Dialog  No motion  

 

At 10:25 Bruce Gullifer moved we adjourn; seconded by Dan Letellier. Unanimouse.  

 

Next meeting June 10 at Kennebunk Town Hall at 8:30 A.M. 

 

Next meeting May 13 at 8:30 A.M. in Kennebunk Town Hall.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

John Andrews 
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Minutes of 13 May 2009 

Kennebunk Town Hall 

Trustee Attendance: 

Kittery   -  

Elliot    - 

S. Berwick   Anita Rosencrantz   

N. Berwick  - 

Wells    Harry Tomah 

Kennebunk  Mike Claus  

Arundel  -  

Biddeford  Dan Letellier 

Saco   Bob Hamblen 

Old Orchard Beach Jessica Wagner  

Scarborough  Bruce Gullifer   

South Portland  - 

ETA 1   John Andrews, Sect/Treas 

ETA 2   Bob LaNigra  

ETA 3    

 

Eastern Trail Coordinator 

Carole Brush 

 

1. Chairman Hamblen called the meeting to order at 8:43 A.M. 

2. Harry Tomah moved acceptance of the April Minutes. Seconded by Bruce 

Letellier. Unanimously approved. 

3. CB reported on her monthly project report.  Thanked for great report. 

4. ETMD Dues:  Scarborough OK. Biddeford looking good. Biddeford looking 

good. S. Berwick may need sales work. New town manager is asking for ET details.  

Wells finance committee voted 5:0 to place on town meeting ballot; Selectmen 3:2 for 

ballot. June 13
th

 town meeting. Old Orchard Beach and Saco OK. Kennebunk looking 

good. ETA has already paid.  No report from others.   

5. Congratulations and thanks  to Scarborough, Saco, Biddeford, Kennebunk, Wells 

and S. Berwick for submitting three ET High Priority Project requests for federal 

“Earmark” funding to Congresswoman Pingree’s office. 

6. President Hamblen congratulated John Andrews for recognition by Governor 

Baldacci for an Exemplary Service Award.  

7. Thanks to Bruce Gullifer and Amie Dubois for creating a GPS/GIS map of the 

Scarborough ET as the ET prototype.  Next month it may be expanded to included OOB 

and Saco.   

8. Trustee brainstormed how and when to mark the on-road route for the two phases 

of opening of the KAB section.  Several points were agreed by consensus: 
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